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Notice:
This contribution has been prepared by the Association des Compagnies de Téléphone du Québec to assist the Network Working Group discussion. This should not be construed as a binding proposal on the Association des Compagnies de Téléphone du Québec or its members. Specifically, Association des Compagnies de Téléphone du Québec and its members reserve the right to request amendments, modifications or to withdraw of this contribution at any time. 

INTRODUCTION

The Association des Compagnies de Téléphone du Québec is a non-profit corporation created to represent independent local exchange carriers in Quebec to government and industry associates.  Currently, the ACTQ represents thirteen independent local exchange carriers in Quebec.

Comments 
Until now, arrangements between 800 providers and Bell Canada have been transparent to ACTQ members.  Presently, ITC rout 800 traffic trough Bell Canada and Telus trunks in different manners.  Two companies are using FGC (TR-317) with Telus.  These companies have no plans to change from FGC to FGD in the near future.  The remaining eleven companies that are routing their 800 traffic with Bell Canada, do it as follows:

· 2 ITC actually using FGC, will be converted to FGD by the end of December 2001.

· 8 ITC are already converted to FGD.

· 1 ITC (Step-by-Step) is in the process of being numerized within a few months.

The ACTQ is currently discussing the impacts of using FGD (TR-394) for routing of 800 traffic with Bell Canada and as such is currently unable to comment on the potential implications to its members.

The Network Working Group should be made aware however, that not all ITC Class 5 offices have SS7 or TR-394 capabilities or the financial resources to upgrade at this time. As such, evaluation and economic studies will be required for these offices if ITC’s are required to rout 800 traffic over FGD facilities. Studies to determine the impact of implementing TR-394 and methods for compensating them for any increased costs will need to be addressed.

The ACTQ expects to be in a better position to comment after it has met with Bell Canada to discuss the implications.

